
 

ALL AGENDA ITEMS FOR THIS MEETING ARE SUBMITTED AND PUBLISHED IN DRAFT FORM UNTIL VOTED AND 

APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS AT THIS MEETING.  
 

CROMWELL FIRE DISTRICT 

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
Tuesday, April 18, 2023, 6:00 PM 

Coles Road Firehouse, 105 Coles Road 

Cromwell, CT  06416 

 

—AGENDA— 

 

I. Call to Order and Attendance – Pledge of Allegiance  
 
II. Approval of Agenda 

 
III. Public Comment*  

 
IV. Approval of the Board of Commissioners’ Meeting Minutes of March 21, 2023 

Approval of the Special Board of Commissioners’ Meeting Minutes of April 11, 2023 
 

V. Reading of Communications & Written Appeals to the Board 
 
VI. Reports of the Staff  

A. Executive Director 

B. Financial Report 

C. Fire Department Chief 

1. Fire Marshal’s Office 

D. Water Operations 

E. Communication Center Report  
 

VII. Reports of the Standing Committees 

A. District Operations                    

B. Executive – Mtg. April 10, 2023          

C. Fire Operations – Mtg. April 10, 2023 canceled          

1. Communications Committee  

2. Apparatus Committee         

D. Pension          

E. Personnel – Mtg. April 11, 2023 canceled           

F. Water Operations                  
                           

VIII. Board Appointments 
 
IX. Consideration of Old Business 

A. Report of the Town Council Liaison  

B. Reports of the Special Committees 

1. Public Safety Tower Committee                        

2. Health & Safety/Building Committee – Mtg. April 5, 2023   

3. By-Laws Committee   

4. Public Relations/Community Outreach Committee 

C. Todd Gagnon Plaque/Dedication Update   
 

X. New Business 

A. Commissioners’ Comments 

B. Budgetary Adjustments              

C. Approval of Contracts/Contractors 

D. Presentation and Discussion of Audit 

E. Discussion and Possible Approval of FY 2023/2024 CFD Budget with Recommendations from the 

Executive Committee 

F. Discussion and Possible Approval of Filling the Open Career Firefighter Position 

G. Discussion and Possible Approval of Setting a Date for Budget Vote 
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XI. Public Comment* 
 

XII. Executive Session  
 

XIII. Adjournment      

 
 

*Rules for Public Comment:  1) Each Speaker will have a total of 3 minutes to speak; 2) the President of the Commission or Board Committee 

Chairs shall recognize only one speaker at a time; 3) Citizen’s comment period is to provide the public the opportunity to make comments  

regarding matters of public concern.  All questions and comments shall be directed to the President or Committee Chairs and will be taken under 

advisement.  There will be no open debate with the Commissioners and 4) the President or Board Committee Chairs shall have the right to 

discontinue recognition of any speaker whom they believe is not using proper decorum for a public meeting, is verbally abusive towards anyone, 

becomes belligerent or uses profanity. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



















































 

 

Cromwell Fire District 
1 West Street 

Cromwell, CT  06416 
Telephone 860-635-4420 

 
FIRE DISTRICT OFFICE       FIRE DEPARTMENT 

WATER DIVISION       FIRE MARSHAL’S OFFICE 

 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Fire and Water Divisions 

Tuesday, March 21, 2023, 6:00 PM 

Coles Road Firehouse 

105 Coles Road 

Cromwell, CT 

 

 

The Commissioners of the Cromwell Fire District held their monthly Board of Commissioners’ 

meeting on Tuesday, March 21, 2023, at 6:00 PM, at the Coles Road Firehouse, 105 Coles Road, 

Cromwell, CT to discuss and act upon Fire and Water Division business. 

 

Commissioners Roger Rukowicz (President), David Colligan, Charles Epstein, Robert McIntyre, 

Mertie Terry, Robert Donohue, John Sokolowski, Chip Darius and Donald Smith attended.  Also 

attending were Executive Director Julius Neto, Fire Chief Jason Brade, Finance Manager Michael 

Lupkas, Fire Marshal Harold Holmes, Water Operations Manager Joseph Palmieri and 

Communications Manager Justin Lonergan. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President Rukowicz.  The Pledge of Allegiance 

was led by President Rukowicz. 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner McIntyre, seconded by Commissioner Darius and 

unanimously approved to accept the agenda as submitted with the following correction:  under 

New Business, Item E. should read, “Appointment of John Gagel to Full-time Firefighter,” not 

Acting Lieutenant. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Before public comments began, there was a special guest at the meeting.  Ms. Cathy Probolus, 41 

Spruce La., Cromwell, CT was in attendance.  Ms. Probolus is Chair of the Covenant Living 

Auxiliary Committee.  She was in attendance to present the Fire Department with a donation of 

$3,000 from the Covenant Living Auxiliary Committee.  Chief Brade accepted the donation on 

behalf of the Fire Department.  Ms. Probolus explained that their committee raises money 

throughout the year through tag sales, bake sales, etc.  At the end of the year they decide who is 

most deserving of the donation.  This year the Fire Department was at the top of their list because 

of all they do for the residents of Covenant Living.  Chief Brade noted that the money would be 

going towards equipping one of the new pieces of apparatus.  Once they have outfitted the truck,  
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they plan to bring it over to Covenant Living to show the residents what their donation has done 

for the Fire Department. 

 

Mr. James Rude, Highridge Rd., first commented about the newsletter that came out in January.  

It talked about blue flags and blue paint.  He had several conversations with people over the last 

couple of months about the Water Division doing blue paint and blue flags.  Those people were 

curious as to why this was happening.  Mr. Rude was able to refer them to the newsletter. 

 

The second item for comment from Mr. Rude was that he was aware that the Bylaws Committee 

had started working diligently and has had a couple of meetings to discuss potential revisions to 

the Bylaws.  He encouraged the Commission to expedite that process.  He would like to see that 

process moved along to fruition and completion. 

 

APPROVAL OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING MINUTES OF 

FEBRUARY 21, 2023 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Donohue, seconded by Commissioner Smith and 

unanimously approved to accept the Board of Commissioners’ meeting minutes of February 

21, 2023, as submitted. 

 

READING OF COMMUNICATIONS & WRITTEN APPEALS TO THE BOARD 

 

Commissioner Epstein read a letter addressed to the Commissioners and Fire Department 

members from Cheryl Gagnon.  The letter explained how she had attended last month’s 

Commission meeting.  Following that meeting she received an apology letter from President 

Rukowicz regarding Todd’s 5 children being overlooked regarding events honoring Todd over 

the last year.  She feels that she is not the person the apology letter should have gone to.  It should 

have been directed to Todd’s children.  She enclosed the addresses of Todd’s children in the letter 

for future reference by the District. 

 

REPORTS OF THE STAFF 

 

A. Executive Director.  The Executive Director’s report for February had been previously 

distributed and reviewed.  A copy is attached to the minutes on file in the Fire District office.   

 

He added that Mr. Palmieri has been working on the interconnection project and had a 

meeting with Middletown.  Everything is moving along as planned. 

 

For the most part contract negotiations with the Dispatchers Union have been completed.  

Management is working with legal counsel to finalize some language.  When the final 

document is submitted to the Board for approval the modifications will be identified so the 

Commissioners will know what the changes are.  Due to some unavailability of the attorney 

and others, the deadline was missed to present anything at this meeting.  Mr. Neto suggested 

maybe having a Special Board meeting in a couple of weeks to expedite and move forward.  

It will be up to the President. 

 

Mr. Neto also discussed the District’s continuous focus on cyber security.  There are some 

staff that have received additional training.  The training can be a challenge at times but it is 

an education process for everyone.  On a daily basis, there are attempts to hack the District in 

many different ways.  There was training available a few months back.  The company is 
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planning to send some test emails with attachments that are false.  It is not to embarrass or 

catch anyone.  It is to help make everyone aware of how serious cyber crimes are. 

 

Everyone needs to make the commitment to help keep our information systems safe and 

secure.  It is a job requirement for staff, and Commissioners are also encouraged to do the 

training.  If training is not done, some decisions will need to be made as to what next steps 

would be, such as giving up email accounts or other measures.  If the District does not have 

an active program to train and educate employees and others that have access to the system, 

their insurance company can choose not to insure them.  Rates have already gone up based on 

past security issues. 

 

If staff have emails that are questionable, they should not be opened or sent to anyone.  They 

should just be deleted. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Epstein, seconded by Commissioner Darius and 

unanimously approved to accept the Executive Director’s Report for February as 

submitted. 

 

B. Financial Report.  The Financial Report for February had been previously distributed and 

reviewed.  A copy is attached to the minutes on file in the Fire District Office.  To the date of 

the report the District has collected $4.5 million of the levy which is at 96%.  Because there is 

always a month’s delay in the Town’s submission to the District, there was another almost 

$200,000 received in March that is attributable to February which puts the District at 101% of 

the budgeted amount.  Regarding water produced, the District has been running the average 

of where it has been over the last 4 or 5 years.  The EMS calls were at 184.  Receipts year to 

date is over an 11% increase year over year. 

 

Mr. Lupkas has received within the last day or so the first draft copy of the audit report.  He 

is reviewing it now with the Executive Director.  It should be out by the end of the month.   

He discussed page 5 of his report regarding collections over $1,000.  There are 4 less 

accounts than last month.  They are at 76% of the total over 120 days in the rears having a 

collection on it.  He had no line items that needed to be pointed out as concerning, except the 

utilities.  They are starting to show the effects of rate increases.  They will be monitored, and 

Mr. Lupkas will provide an update next month. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Donohue, seconded by Commissioner McIntyre and 

unanimously approved to accept the Financial Report for February as submitted. 

 

C. Fire Department Chief.  The Chief’s Report for February had been previously distributed and 

reviewed.  A copy is attached to the minutes on file in the Fire District Office. The Chief 

reported that the Fire Department has been really busy.  The last two months have been very 

busy with all types of calls, and multiple calls at the same time.  This month has been a little 

better.  They are already up to 700 calls for the year.  There were a few mutual aid calls this 

month.  There were 4 for fire and 3 for EMS.  There were a number of EMS turnovers.  The 

reason for those were because the ambulances were already on other calls.  They have also 

done some standbys for Rocky Hill. 

 

The Department has also been training.  They started their yearly mandatories of blood born 

pathogens, sexual harassment, cyber security, exposure control plans, fire training sessions 

and some on water rescue.  They are also starting fit testing for their masks. 
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The ambulance was involved in a minor accident.  The mirror collided with another mirror.  

No fault was given for the accident to either side.    The FMO did a career fair with high 

school students today.  The Fire Department participated in the Hartford St. Patrick’s Day 

parade. 

 

Squad 1 is coming along.  Mr. Logan is doing alot of the custom work to save money.  Some 

of the brackets and other items ordered have not been received yet.  This is where the delays 

are.  The Chief commended Chris Logan for all the custom work he has been doing on the 

apparatus. 

 

The Chief had sent out an email to advise that the ambulance was coming to CT today.  He 

will be going out to inspect it on Thursday.  He invited anyone that was interested to come 

with him. 

 

The Chief had the two new Assistant Chiefs with him.  They attended this meeting to meet 

everyone.  Chief Brade introduced Richard Driscoll who is the new Assistant Chief of 

Operations.  He comes from the City of Hartford with many years of experience there.  Mr. 

Karl Neubecker was also introduced.  He is the new Assistant Chief of Training and Safety.  

He comes from the Town of Ellington.   

 

Mr. Neto added that the District received a visit from OSHA as a follow up to Mr. Bicking’s 

accident.  It was considered a workplace injury.  They did not identify any issues with 

Cromwell’s operation based on the video.  They asked for copies of the documented records.  

When watching the video they also noticed fire personnel with the proper PPE.  Mr. Neto 

added that the Chief did a great job in providing OSHA with all the information they needed. 

 

For the Fire Chief and the President of the Firefighters’ Union, President Rukowicz 

acknowledged Greg Bannon, Ryan Blaney, Jason Tomczyk and Kyle Peck.  He believed they 

have passed their one-year probationary period and wanted to acknowledge a job well done. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Epstein, seconded by Commissioner Donohue and 

unanimously approved to accept the Chief’s Report for February as presented.      

 

1. Fire Marshal’s Office.  The Fire Marshal’s Report for February had been previously 

distributed and reviewed.  A copy is attached to the minutes on file in the Fire District 

Office.  Mr. Holmes included another report in his monthly report that was the second 

from the last page which documents damage cost and values.  The total was $456,000.  

He discussed the Career Fair the FMO did at the High School today.  There were quite a 

few people that came to their booth to talk about fire service.  They are still providing 

public education to the schools once a month to 3rd and 4th graders.  Mr. Holmes now has 

2 part-time inspectors to help with that.  The poster contest has a second and third place 

winner from the area, so they will be in the calendar next year.  The lunch will be next 

Wednesday where the awards will be given out. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Darius, seconded by Commissioner McIntyre 

and unanimously approved to accept the Fire Marshal’s Report for February as 

submitted.                                                                   

 

D. Water Operations.  The Operations Report for February had been previously distributed and 

reviewed.  A copy is attached to the minutes on file in the Fire District Office.  Mr. Palmieri 

added that water distribution is running smoothly.  He distributed copies of the Consumer 



CFD Bd. Of Cmsr.’s mtg. 3-21-23 

 

5 

 

Confidence Report.  It has been completed and forwarded to the Town of Cromwell Health 

Department and the Town of Berlin Health Department and Water Department.  Mr. Palmieri 

stated they had another great year of water quality.  There was nothing exceeding any 

parameters from DPH.  The report will be mailed out to the residents within a week or so. 

 

He is currently working on a sanitary survey report with DPH.  On Thursday he will be 

taking the DPH staff to all the water division sites to prepare all their data for their flyer.  

This occurs every 3 years. 

 

The new job truck has finally arrived.  It is currently parked at the Water Garage.  They are 

currently stocking it with tools, parts and supplies.  They had training today from the air 

compressor company that installed the Boss air compressor on the truck.  The water staff did 

not want to use it until they were able to know how to properly operate and service it.  The 

arrival of the truck was a 2 month delay because of the theft of the catalytic converter which 

has been resolved. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Epstein, seconded by Commissioner McInytre and 

unanimously approved to accept the Water Operations Report for February as submitted. 

 

E. Communications Center Report.  Mr. Lonergan repeated the Chief’s comments about the 

Department being very busy.  The Dispatchers have been doing a great job utilizing the 

Quality Assurance program.  Dispatchers are meeting or exceeding accreditation levels. 

 

The Everbridge launch with the Town of Cromwell partnership is full steam ahead.  There 

will be information coming out about citizen’s alert.  The phone system project is on hold 

because the Communication Center is waiting for parts.  There are a few things that are 

backordered.  The phones have been delivered to the installer. 

 

Regarding radio reprogramming, Mr. Lonergan has reached out to the State a couple of times.  

There has been very little response from them.  He does not know the status but everything 

has been submitted.  He is waiting for the final word from them so Norcom can come out and 

start programming the radios. 

 

Regarding cameras and access control systems, they are actively meeting and reviewing 

quotes on that.  They will be asking some of the Commissioners to get involved with some of 

that work.  Mr. Lonergan welcomed the new Chiefs and has supplied them with all the 

technology needed to be successful. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner McIntyre, seconded by Commissioner Terry and 

unanimously approved to accept the Communication Manager’s Report for February as 

submitted. 

 

REPORTS OF THE STANDING COMMITTEES 

 

A. District Operations.  There was no meeting. 

 

B. Executive.  There was no meeting.  Mr. Neto added that within a couple of weeks the 

Executive Committee will be meeting to go over budget proposals and present them to the 

full Board of Commissioners.  There may be a report ready for the April Board meeting. 
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C. Fire Operations.  The meeting scheduled for March 13, 2023, had been canceled.  The next 

meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 10, 2023, at 5:30 PM. 

 

1. Communications Committee.  There was no meeting. 

2. Apparatus Committee.  There was no meeting. 

 

D. Pension.  There was no meeting. 

 

E. Personnel.  The meeting scheduled for March 14, 2023, had been canceled.  The next meeting 

is scheduled for Tuesday, April 11, 2023, at 5:30 PM. 

 

F. Water Operations.  There was no meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 

May 3, 2023, at 5:30 PM. 

 

BOARD APPOINTMENTS 

 

There were no Board appointments to report. 

 

CONSIDERATION OF OLD BUSINESS 

 

A. Report of the Town Council Liaison.  There was no report. 

 

B. Reports of the Special Committees 

 

1. Public Safety Tower Committee.  The meeting scheduled for March 3, 2023, had been 

canceled.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, June 2, 2023, at 10:00 AM. 

  

2. Health & Safety/Building Committee.  There was no meeting.  The next meeting is 

scheduled for Wednesday, April 5, 2023, at 5:30 PM. 

 

3. Bylaws Committee.  Meetings were held on January 26, 2023, and March 1, 2023.  The 

minutes had been previously distributed and reviewed.  A copy is attached to the minutes 

on file in the Fire District office.  A workshop has been scheduled for Wednesday, April 

19, 2023. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Colligan, seconded by Commissioner Sokolowski 

and unanimously approved to accept the Bylaws Committee meeting minutes of 

January 26, 2023, as submitted. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Colligan, seconded by Commissioner Sokolowski 

and unanimously approved to accept the Bylaws Committee meeting minutes of March 

1, 2023, as submitted. 

 

4. Public Relations/Community Outreach Committee.  Commissioner Darius reported that 

they are working on the next newsletter which will go out with the water bills in April. 

 

C. Todd Gagnon Plaque/Dedication.  President Rukowicz reviewed the situation.  The plaque 

has been placed in the hallway to the right of the entrance to the FMO at the West Street 

firehouse.  It is in plain sight, and people coming off the elevator can also see it. 
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The Board needs to decide what type of ceremony or dedication should be done.  

Commissioner Colligan had suggested getting some help from the Firefighters’ Union since 

Todd was a union member.  There was a discussion about family members that live out of 

state.  It is not clear if family members located out of state will be attending.  Alan Dominy, 

President of the firefighters’ Union, thought they could do some type of “wet down” for 

Squad 1 at the same time as the plaque dedication.  The ceremony would be held at West St., 

and the family would be invited.  It was also suggested to include in the wet down the other 

new vehicles the District has received. 

 

Commissioner Sokolowski asked if the Personnel Committee would be organizing this event.  

President Rukowicz said that someone needs to organize it and work with the union.  

Commissioner Sokolowski who is on the Personnel Committee volunteered to work with the 

President of the Firefighters’ Union to organize and schedule this event. 

 

The Executive Director asked for some clarification for the record.  There are two issues to be 

resolved based on last month’s meeting.  The first issue is whether or not the plaque will stay 

where it is outside the FMO.  He suggested that someone from the FMO also be part of this 

subcommittee. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Darius, seconded by Commissioner Epstein and 

unanimously approved that the plaque recognizing Todd Gagnon stays where it is, and a 

subcommittee be created consisting of personnel from the Personnel Committee, 

Commissioner Sokolowski, a representative from the Firefighters’ Union, a representative 

from the FMO determine an appropriate brief ceremony of remembrance.  Funds for this 

will come from an appropriate source.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

A. Commissioners’ Comments.  President Rukowicz announced that the Cromwell Children’s 

Coalition is sponsoring the Annual Car Show on May 26, 2023.  Everyone was encouraged to 

attend.  Flyers will be posted around Town.  The Children’s Coalition does a lot for the 

children of Cromwell anonymously. 

 

Commissioner Epstein represented the Board of Commissioners at the fundraiser held for 

firefighter Jon Bicking in Southbury over the weekend.  It was a nice event.  The firefighters 

had a nice turnout.  The Chief was there as well as one of the Dispatchers.  He asked that 

everyone remember Jon.  He is going to be out of work for a while.  Jon was very 

appreciative for the support from the Cromwell Fire Department. 

 

Commissioner McIntyre welcomed the new Assistant Chiefs.  He thanked Chief Brade for all 

his hard work and dedication over the last several months.  He is grateful for the new 

Assistant Chiefs to help carry the load for the Chief. 

 

B. Budgetary Adjustments – Equipment Reserve Fund, Water Capital Fund.  A resolution to 

approve budgetary adjustments to the equipment reserve fund was presented.  The purpose of 

the adjustment is to close various equipment reserve accounts for projects completed.  Funds 

available for reallocation:  $60,602.07.  A copy of the resolution is attached to the minutes on 

file in the Fire District Office. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Sokolowski, seconded by Commissioner McIntyre 

and unanimously approved to be it resolved that the Board of Commissioners of the 
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Cromwell Fire District consider and act upon a resolution to approve budgetary 

adjustments to the Equipment Reserve Fund budget for fiscal year ending June 30, 2023, 

as reflected in the worksheet provided by Michael Lupkas at the Board of Commissioners’ 

meeting of March 21, 2023. 

 

A resolution to approve budgetary adjustments to the Water Capital fund was presented.  The 

purpose of the adjustment is to close various water capital fund accounts for projects 

completed.  A copy of the resolution is attached to the minutes on file in the Fire District 

Office. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Darius, seconded by Commissioner Sokolowski and 

unanimously approved to be it resolved that the Board of Commissioners of the Cromwell 

Fire District consider and act upon a resolution to approve budgetary adjustments to the 

Water Capital fund budget for fiscal year ending June 30, 2023, as reflected in the 

worksheet provided by Michael Lupkas at the Board of Commissioners’ meeting of March 

21, 2023. 

 

C. Approval of Contracts/Contractors.  There were no contracts or contractors to report. 

 

D. Appointment of Cory LaFountaine to Lieutenant.  Chief Brade reported that the Department 

recently had a Lieutenant retire.  This created an open Lieutenant’s position. The Department 

currently has a Lieutenant hiring list.  Mr. LaFountaine is the next person on the list.  He is 

acting in that position right now.  They would like to offer Mr. LaFountaine the Lieutenant’s 

position permanently. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Colligan, seconded by Commissioner Darius and 

unanimously approved to appoint Cory LaFountaine to a permanent Lieutenant position. 

 

E. Appointment of John Gagel to Full-Time Firefighter.  Chief Brade reported that there is a 

current standing hiring list of full-time firefighters.  At the last Board meeting, the list was 

extended until the end of June for career firefighters.  There were a few people that left the 

Department for better career opportunities.  This position is a vacant position on the career 

side.  One position was vacated by John Nowik and the other is to backfill Cory 

LaFountaine’s position.  They have Alex Neuendorf who was approved at the last meeting.  

He will be starting on March 31.  They would like to backfill Mr. LaFountaine’s position 

with Mr. Gagel and give him career status. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Colligan, seconded by Commissioner Sokolowski 

and unanimously approved to appoint John Gagel to full-time career firefighter status. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

James Rude, Highridge Rd., stated it is almost the end of March 2023, and unfortunately they are 

sitting there without their audited statements for the year ended June 30, 2022.  He wanted the 

Commission and the Executive Director to seriously consider as they go forward whether or not 

they have some of the correct professionals working for the Fire District.  Some of the delay was 

caused first by the pension actuary not being able to provide timely information and most recently 

some difficulties with the audit relative to some new disclosure requirements of the 

Governmental Accounting Standards Board. 
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Alan Dominy, President of Local 4662, wanted to extend a thank you to the Commission and 

everyone that has donated to Firefighter Bicking.  He also thanked Commissioner Epstein and the 

Fire Chief for attending the fundraiser that was held.  The event was attended by some of the 

firefighters that are a part of Local 4662.  There was a great turnout.  On behalf of Local 4662, Lt. 

Dominy extended congratulations to the new Assistant Chiefs.  He welcomed them and noted the 

Union is looking forward to working with them. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

There were no items to discuss in Executive Session. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

There being no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Epstein, seconded by 

Commissioner McIntyre and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting at 7:07 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST:     ________________________________ 

      Charles R. Epstein, Secretary 

 
Nancy Deegan 

Recording Secretary 
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